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        Minutes of     October 16, 2012       
        Date Approved       January 22, 2013 
        Date Filed/Village Clerk    
 
 
October 16, 2012  
 
 
TUCKAHOE SIGN AND AWNING BOARD  
TUCKAHOE VILLAGE HALL – 2:30 pm  
 
 
Present : Member  Nicole Pushkal  
  Member  Barbara Nieminen 
 
Also present: Bill Williams  Building Inspector  
  Michael Seminara  Code Enforcement Officer   
 
Absent:  Chairwoman   Ann Marie Ciaramella  
  
 
Item #1    Approval of Minutes – June 14, 2012       
Item #2    29 Columbus Avenue   Adjourned    
Item #3    72 Main Street   Adjourned   
Item #4     115 Main Street   New Sign   
Item #5     109 Lake Avenue   New Awning  
 
 
Item #1   Approval of Minutes June 14, 2012      
Member Nieminen motioned to approve the minutes of the June 14, 2012 meeting.   This motion was 
seconded by Member Pushkal and unanimously carried by the Board with a vote of 2-0. 
 
Item #2  109 Lake Avenue  New Awning  
Mr. John Cappabianca of San Signs, representing “Rua Salon” presented an application for two awnings.   
The first awning is 10 feet 9 inches by 36 inches in a Burgundy Sunbrella color.   The color of the letters is 
Ivory Copy with the “R” being 8 inches in height and the “ua” being 6 inches in height.  Also on the 
awning is the word “SALON” in 5 inch letters located at the bottom right hand side of the awning.   The 
second awning is 5 feet 7 inches by 36 inches in the Burgundy Sunbrella color placed over the entrance 
of the door.   This awning has the number “109” in Ivory Copy with 5 inches letters located at the 
bottom right hand side of the awning.  Both awnings will have an “L” shape border in the Ivory Copy 
color.  These awnings are also Fire resistant.  
 
Member Pushkal made a motion to approve the awning for “Rua Salon” as presented, Member 
Nieminen second the motion and it was unanimously carried by the board with a 2-0 vote.  
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Item #3  115 Main Street New Sign  
Mr. John Cappabianca of San Signs, representing “Hudson Valley Radiology”, presented a new pin letter 
sign.    The pin letters will be Metallic Gold acrylic 6 ¾ inch letters with “Hudson Valley” spanning 80 ½ 
inches and “Radiology” spanning 57 ½ inches.  This sign will be placed to the left of “Advanced Audiology 
of NY “.  The pin letters are exactly as “Advanced Audiology of NY” pin letters.    They will be mounted to 
the façade in the same manner as “Advanced Audiology of NY” is.   
  
Member Nieminen made a motion to approve the pin letters for “Hudson Valley Radiology” as 
presented, Member Pushkal second the motion and it was unanimously carried by the board with a 
 2-0 vote.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, November 20, 2012   at 2:30pm  
 
 
There being no further comments from the public or business before the Board, upon motion duly 
made, seconded and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 2:50 pm. 
 

 


